
31 January 2019 

Natalie Akoorie 
NZ Herald 
 
 
Dear Natalie 

Official Information Act request for the draft investigation report relating to Dr Murray 

I am responding to your request for ‘the draft investigation report by an Auckland Barrister 
outlining the findings of the DHB’s investigation into Dr Murray’s expenses.’ 
 
Earlier request 
In October 2017 you made a request under the OIA for the draft investigation report 
conducted as part of the employment investigation into the DHB’s ex-CEO, Dr Murray.  The 
DHB decided to withhold that report for the reasons provided in our letter dated 3 November 
2017. A copy of this letter is available on our website: 
https://waikatodhb.health.nz/assets/Docs/About-Us/Executive-Team/Copy-of-DHBs-
response-to-OIA-requests-relating-to-Dr-Nigel-Murray.pdf 
The DHB’s decision to withhold the report was based on the information that was available 
to us at that time.  
 
Current request 
On 1 November 2018 you made a fresh request for the report.  Consultations were 
necessary to make a decision on the request and we extended the time for our response to 
enable this.  As with the previous request, we have considered this having regard to the 
information that is currently available to us.  In the year following our decision on 3 
November 2017, more information is now in the public domain due to proactive release by 
the DHB, media reporting, the State Services Commission Inquiry and other reports. 
 
Decision 
The draft investigation report is attached.  The DHB has endeavoured to make available as 
much information as we are able. However it has been necessary to redact a considerable 
amount of the information.  

The redactions in the paragraphs 27, 28, 50, 173, 192 and 194 have been made in 
accordance with section 9(2)(a) of the OIA “to protect the privacy of natural persons.”   

The remainder of the redactions have been made pursuant to section 6(c) of the OIA which 
provides good reason for withholding information “if the making available of that information 
would be likely to prejudice the maintenance of the law, including the prevention, 
investigation, and detection of offences, and the right to a fair trial.”   

Ombudsman 
You have the right to complain to the Ombudsman about our decision to withhold 
information.  Information about how to make a complaint is available at 

www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Lydia Aydon 
Executive Director Public Affairs 
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